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November	13,	2023	 
 
San	Mateo	LAFCo	Commission	
455	County	Center,	2nd	Floor	
Redwood	City,	CA			94063-1663	
	
Via	e-mail	-		lafco@smcgov.org	
 
RE:			Special	Meeting	of	LAFCo	Commission	on	November	15,	2023	Agenda	Item	#4	

Consideration	of	LAFCo	File	22-09			1)	City	of	East	Palo	Alto	(“City”):	To	establish	the	East	Palo	Alto	
Sanitary	District	(“EPASD”	“District”)	as	a	subsidiary	district	of	the	City	of	East	Palo	Alto			2:	East	
Palo	Alto	Sanitary	District	Alternative	Application.				

 
	
Dear	Honorable	Commissioners: 
 	 
On	behalf	of	the	members	of	the	Ravenswood	Shores	Business	District,	I	wanted	to	(1)	confirm	our	
support	for	the	reorganization	of	the	District	as	a	subsidiary	district	of	the	City	of	East	Palo	Alto	and	
voice	our	strong	opposition	to	the	East	Palo	Alto	Sanitary	District’s	Alternative	Application.		

The	Ravenswood	Shores	Business	District	is	a	California	limited	liability	company	comprised	of	the	
majority	of	the	landowners	and	businesses	located	in	the	100-acre	Ravenswood	Area	of	East	Palo	Alto.		
Membership	includes	about	seventeen	corporate	and	non-profit	property	owners	and	was	established	
to	speak	with	one	voice	for	the	benefit	of	our	membership.			Our	members	include	small	business	such	
as	Cal	Spray,	Tou-Bar	Equipment,	Catered	Too,	Knotty	Hole	Cabinets	as	well	as	not	for	profit	and	
municipal	organizations	including	Menlo	Park	Fire	Department,	the	Primary	School,	EPACENTER	Art	and	
Ravenswood	Family	Health	Center	and	some	of	the	major	landowners	in	the	Ravenswood.		The	
organization	works	in	partnership	with	the	City	and	other	agencies	/	stakeholders	such	as	the	San	
Francisquito	Creek	JPA	to	coordinate	and	support	necessary	infrastructure	improvements	in	the	
Ravenswood	area	of	East	Palo	Alto.		

Reorganization	of	the	EPASD	as	a	subsidiary	district	of	the	City	of	East	Palo	Alto	insures	that	the	City,	as	
the	appropriate	land	use	authority,	makes	the	decisions	regarding	the	developments	within	the	City	and	
insures	the	services	provided	within	the	City	meet	the	need	of	the	residents	and	business	it	represents.		
Advantages	of	this	reorganization	option	includes	alignment	with	the	City’s	land	use	planning,	reduced	
inefficiencies	and	costs	due	to	an	additional	layer	of	government,	and	enhanced	management	and	
supervisory	structure	of	the	City.		The	conclusion	of	LAFCo	as	stated	in	the	Municipal	Service	Reviews	of	
2009	and	2022,	is	that	the	reorganization	of	the	EPASD	would	be	in	the	best	interests	of	both	the	City	
and	the	ratepayers	of	EPASD.		It	is	time	to	implement	this	recommendation.			

The	arguments	against	the	reorganization	of	the	District	voiced	by	the	District	or	a	few	community	
members	are	either	inaccurate	or	do	not	outweigh	the	benefits	of	the	reorganization.		The	claim	that	
the	MSR	was	prepared	at	the	direction	of	the	developers	is	inaccurate.		The	conclusion	that	annual	
service	rates	will	double	if	the	District	is	reorganized	as	a	subsidiary	district	is	not	borne	out	by	the	either	
the	Freyer	&	Lauretta	Technical	Memorandum	or	the	third	party	peer	review	by	V.	W	Housen.		There	is	



	
San	Mateo	LAFCo	
November	13,	2023	
Page 2 of 2	
	
	
no	evidence	that	reorganization	of	the	District	will	result	in	the	burden	of	expanded	sewer	capacity	
being	transferred	to	the	existing	rate	payers.		Despite	claims	by	the	District	to	the	contrary,	new	
development	has	always	agreed	to	“pay	their	fare	share.”		And	the	concerns	regarding	the	
representation	of	the	Menlo	Park	ratepayers	in	the	governance	structure	are	well	addressed	through	
the	requirement	of	the	advisory	committee	which	will	include	one	reserved	seat	for	a	resident	of	Menlo	
Park	with	sanitary	service	by	the	EPASD.		This	is	better	representation	for	the	residents	of	Menlo	Park	
than	are	currently	provided	by	the	current	governance	structure.			

Since	first	adopted	in	1985,	and	as	reaffirmed	in	the	2009	and	2022	MSRs,	LAFCo	has	identified	the	
Sphere	of	Influence	for	EPASD	as	“dissolution”	and	recommended	that	the	District	be	reorganized	as	a	
subsidiary	district	of	the	City	of	East	Palo	Alto.		With	the	application	to	establish	the	District	as	a	
subsidiary	District	of	the	City,	the	City	is	moving	forward	with	that	LAFCo	recommendation.		The	
Ravenswood	Shores	Business	District	and	our	members	support	the	reorganization	of	the	District				It	is	
time	to	implement	this	long	standing	recommendation.			

	

		

Sincerely,	

Jeff Poetsch 
	

Jeff	Poetsch,	President	and	Executive	Director	
Ravenswood	Shores	Business	District	

cc:	 Members	of	the	City	Council	of	East	Palo	Alto	
	 Melvin	Gaines,	City	Manager,	City	of	East	Palo	Alto	
	 Members	of	the	Ravenswood	Shores	Business	District	

	 		

	






